Draft Layoff Memo – URA-AFT
<PRINT ON YOUR DEPT LETTERHEAD>
Date
Name
Home Address
Dear Name,
I am writing this letter to officially inform you that due to <REASON> your position as <JOB TITLE> which you hold, will be eliminated effective <DATE>.
In accordance with the collective negotiations agreement between the university and URA-AFT, employees are provided a required layoff notice period equivalent to five (5) working days notice for each full year of service with a minimum notice period of thirty (30) working days and a maximum notice period of 125 working days. Your notice becomes effective <DATE>, and your employment will terminate <#> working days later at the end of the workday <DATE>. 
During this notice period, you will be afforded reasonable consideration, after consultation with and approval from me, for time to seek other employment either through use of vacation or an adjusted work schedule. In addition, all accrued vacation should be used prior to the effective

date of your layoff, if possible.
I recommend that you contact OneSource Rutgers Faculty and Staff Service Center at 732-745-SERV (7378) or hrconsultant@rutgers.edu to discuss the impact of this layoff on your benefits, employment opportunities at the university, and your layoff rights. For additional resources, please visit the UHR Layoff Resources webpage at: https://discover-uhr.rutgers.edu/layoff-resources/layoff-checklist-employees.
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank you for your service and dedication to <DEPT>.  I regret the necessity of this action and wish you well in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

(Name)
cc: University Human Resources

Office of University Labor Relations

President, URA-AFT

SEBS-HR
